OFFICE OF COUNTY CLERK

April 1, 2013

The Board of Brown County Commissioners met in regular session with the following members present: Chairman Keith Olsen,
Warren Ploeger and Steve Roberts. Also present were County Clerk Debbie Parker and Deputy County Clerk Marla Hathhorn.
Keith Olsen opened the meeting at 8:00 a.m.

SHERIFF
Sheriff John Merchant reported there are currently 22 inmates in the county jail. Merchant discussed numerous arrests during the
past week.

MINUTES
Motion by Warren Ploeger to approve the March 29, 2013 minutes. Seconded by Keith Olsen. Motion carried.

SERVICES ELDERLY
Lori Gray, Services Elderly, reported on the Meals on Wheels delivered by the Hiawatha Hospital.

DISTRICT 3 ROCK LAND RENTAL

Kevin Gutshall, Property Manager of the Butterfield family, discussed an old agreement between the County, where the County
would use a half acre of the Butterfield property for rock storage in exchange for the County resealing the Butterfield driveway.
Ploeger reported the oral contract was made in the 1970’s and Ploeger became Commissioner 21 years ago. Ploeger stated the
property was no longer being used by the County and has been cleaned of all rock. Butterfield had submitted a $4,000 bill for use
of the property for the last 4 years. Ploeger will review the matter with the County Attorney to review the legalities of this matter.

BROWN COUNTY PREVENTION ALLIANCE
Teresa Baumgartner, Community Corrections, discussed the Brown County Prevention Alliance. Dave Elsbury, KANZA Mental
Health, and Deanna Armstrong, Prevention Specialist, were also present for the meeting.

Motion by Steve Roberts to adjourn. Seconded by Warren Ploeger. Motion carried. Meeting adjourned at 9:25 a.m. The next
meeting will be held Monday April 8, 2013. The Canvassing meeting of the April 2, 2013 City/School General Election will be
held at 9:00 a.m. following the regular meeting on April 8, 2013.



